West Central Middle/High School

Daily Bulletin

Date: Tuesday, October 9, 2018



Veracity

noun Conformity to facts; accuracy. "What is the veracity of these allegations?" Habitual truthfulness. "Her veracity and character."

HAPPY BIRTHDAY: 9th – Joshua Woodard

Yearbooks from last year are in. Stop in Mr. Pack's room to pick up your copy during Success. There are several extra yearbooks. If you are interested, they can be purchased for \$70 each.

Any high school girl who is planning on playing basketball this year needs to have a physical on file by October 15, the first day of practice.

Varsity volleyball girls need to stop in the high school office sometime today.

Reminder to all 11th grade students and 10th students taking Honors English or Math: You will be taking **PSAT** this Wednesday, October 10, from 8-11 a.m. Report DIRECTLY to your testing room by 8 a.m. with pencils and calculator.

End of the first nine week grading period – Thursday, October 11th.

North White FFA Chili Supper – Friday, October 12, 5:00-6:30 p.m. in the cafeteria. Cost - \$5.00 for adults 12 and up, \$3.00 for 6-12 and 5 and under are free. Meal includes: chili, peanut butter sandwiches, veggies, dessert and drinks.

Parent/Teacher Conferences will be Monday, October 15 from 3:30-7:00 p.m. AND Tuesday, October 16 from 3:30-6:00 p.m.

Freshmen – Mark your calendar. There will be a meeting with Jostens on October 16 during Success in the cafeteria concerning class rings. You will be ordering your class rings on October 19 during lunch in the cafeteria.

The **FAFSA** application for students entering college next fall opened Oct. 1st. West Central will hold its FAFSA information night on October 16 at 6 p.m. Look for an RSVP brought home by your child and reply if you are planning to come along with the number from your family that will attend.

Fall Break – October 18, 19 and 22.

ATTENTION SENIORS: Mark your calendar, College Goal Sunday will be October 28 at 2:00 p.m. People will be at various colleges around the state to help you complete the FAFSA. www.collegegoalsunday.org
The Indiana Blood Center will be having a Blood Drive on October 30 from 8:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. You must be 17 years old (or 16 with signed parent consent form), healthy, have a picture ID with birth date and can pass a brief mini-physical and health screening, we need you! If you would like to make an appointment, please see Mrs. Johns to get scheduled. The Patio Drive In has graciously donated coupons for "A PINT FOR A PINT". Coupons will be given out after donation. Our goal is to have 75 people signed up before the blood drive. One pint of blood can save up to three lives. Please help us reach our goal.

Student Drivers: All student drivers are **required** to have a current driving tag on your car. If you have last year's tag or do not have one at all, please stop in the high school office for the form you need to fill out and return.

ATTENTION DRIVER ED. STUDENTS GETTING THEIR DRIVERS LICENSE: make sure to have your certificate of completion signed by Mr. Harter and the certificate from Driving Brilliance for completing the classroom *before* going to the license branch. See Mr. Harter with questions.

All driver ed. students that completed class this summer see Mr. Harter. Anyone 15 years old wanting to take driver ed. see Mr. Harter.

The WC 8th grade volleyball team lost in 3 to Rensselaer with the scores of 25-24, 14-25 and 10-15. The scores do not reflect it but it was a pretty good night. A few mental errors were made but the girls didn't give up! The growth from the 1st practice to our last game was encouraging! It was a very productive season and I hope to see you all continue on the volleyball path! Great job ladies! We would also like to say a big thank you to Miss Durie for coming to a few of our away games to keep our book! Above and beyond and we appreciate it!

The 7th grade volleyball team came up just short of a win for their final game last night. They played tough against an evenly matched Rensselaer team and lost in three sets with scores of 25-20, 22-25, 4-15. The 6th/7th grade "B" team ended the season with a win with a score of 20-14. Lyric Ross and Evelyn Libey scored several points with 4 aces each. All the girls played hard and proved how much they have improved this year! Great season ladies! I am so proud of how far you have come.